
Friday 5th February 2021 

Beech Hill School 
Mount Pleasant Avenue  
Halifax      
HX1 5TN      
Tel: 01422 345004  
Website: www.beechhillschool.co.uk  
Email:     admin@beechhillschool.co.uk 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
As we draw closer towards the end of the half term, I would like to thank you for your continued 
support throughout this closure period. Unfortunately, we have reached capacity in line with 
Calderdale's Public Health guidance and are unable to offer any more places to pupils. I            
appreciate this is difficult for parents but although we look forward to the day we can welcome 
all our pupils back, at the moment we have to follow the Public Health guidance and reduce our 
numbers in order to keep everyone safe.  
 
Michelle Joyce, Calderdale's School Effectiveness Officer, carried out a virtual visit of our 
school on Monday to look at reading and remote learning. She was extremely impressed with our 
remote learning offer and how hard all the staff are working to ensure they are meeting the 
needs of our parents and pupils. She talked to teachers and pupils about what we have in place to 
support pupils with their reading and was very impressed with the range of provision at Beech 
Hill, including the daily phonics lessons for pupils in the lower school. Please continue to support 
us with encouraging your child to engage in the lessons we have planned for them. 
 
This week is Mental Health Week and I am sure many of us are feeling the strain of life in a  
pandemic, not being able to see family and friends and being limited to staying at home. It is    
important that we try and maintain a positive outlook and support our well being. We have had 
some lovely activities going on this week. If you need further information or want some activity 
ideas to do with your children please visit the following website:   
www.mentallyhealthschools.co.uk 
 
For further information or support around parental mental health, see our mental health section 
on our website at www.beechhillschool.co.uk under the Covid heading. Please take care of  
yourselves and your families.  
 
Mrs Hussain 

Safer Internet Day 
 
Next Tuesday, 9th February is Safer        
Internet Day. As well as providing activities 
for our children in school and at home, there 
will be a Zoom session  for parents on the 
theme of online safety run by Miss Jordan.  
It will be an informal session with some     
sharing of information and top tips and       
opportunities to ask questions and chat about 
keeping our children safe while they use the 
internet.  
 
Please see your child's Seesaw account for 
details of this Zoom session if you would like 
to take part. 

http://www.beechhillschool.co.uk
mailto:admin@beechhillschool.co.uk
http://www.mentallyhealthschools.co.uk/
http://www.beechhillschool.co.uk


Reception 

This week in Literacy, we 
have started reading 
Dear Zoo. We have been   
learning the names of the 
animals and learning how 
to write them.  

In maths we have been continuing to learn about 
number 7 and how number 7 can be seen in many   
different ways. We have been learning to read 
addition number sentences which make 7.  

 

We have also been having weekly 
Computing lessons and are learning 
how to log on and complete a    
simple task on the computer.   

 

 

All our children enjoyed    
playing in the snow and    
building snowmen this week. 

Year 1 
 
Another fantastic week in year 1! 

It was great to see so many children who 
usually attend school join the Zoom lessons 
on Tuesday.  

This week the children have been learning to 
count in multiples of 10 and 5. They have 
demonstrated lots of determination and    
perseverance and now many are confident at 
counting in 10s and 5s.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

We have also been continuing to develop our 
proof-reading skills to edit the work by the 
skeletons in our focus book ‘Funnybones’.  

Keep up the good work!  

Year 3 
 
 

In year 3, the children have been working 
very hard at home and at school, even on the 
snow day this week!  

We have started to look at instructional 
texts during our English sessions.  

The children at home 
and at school have    
enjoyed making their 
very own salt dough  
dinosaur fossils! We 
are looking forward   
to writing the               
instructions on these 
next week! 

Year 2 
 
This week, our Year 2  
children have been very 
lucky as they got the 
chance to hold one of the 
chicks.  
They were very 
brave, and they took 
great care of them!  
 
We have been learning all 
about the life cycle of a 
chicken in our afternoon 
lessons and the children 
have seen the chicks 
hatching live and can now 
see that their wings have 
developed and are    
growing taller. It will 
take just over 3 months 
for them to grow into an 
adult.  
 
The chicks will be leaving 
on Friday.  
 
 
 



 Year 4 
 
The staff in Year 4 have been blown away by 
the high standard of the children's             
descriptions of Endurance in isolation. The 
children in school and at home put lots of    
effort into these pieces of writing and should 
be very proud!  

Here is one that really stood out from Laukya:  

 

 

Year 5 
 

In Year 5 this week we've been very busy at 
home and in school.  

We've been diary writing in role, learning more 
about Neil Armstrong landing on the moon, and 
doing some complicated maths multiplication.  

But we also found time on Tuesday to have a 
snow-building competition - here are some of 
the entries we had:  

 

 

 

Year 6           
 

What a week it's been!  
Even a snow day didn't stop us learning! We had 57 people on Zoom on Tuesday, which shows 
how keen the children are to learn.  
We have been learning about shapes and angles in maths, beginning to read Kensuke's Kingdom 
in English and looking at the mountains and mountain ranges of the UK in geography. We even 
managed to fit a lovely art activity in this week too!  
We are really proud of all of the children for the fantastic work they are producing both at 
home and at school! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calderdale Libraries 
 

Did you know that joining the library is FREE? It doesn’t cost any money and we have an abundance 
of eBooks, eAudio books, eMagazines & comics available to enjoy. 
Please watch the following link for guidance on how to join Calderdale Libraries and access all our 
free books https://youtu.be/pvEHn4i_qmQ  
 
It is also FREE to print homework in Calderdale Libraries: families 
can email documents through to one of the following libraries and 
we will let them know when it’s ready to collect. 
CentralLibraryOpsTeam@calderdale.gov.uk  
hebdenbridge.library@calderdale.gov.uk  
kingcross.library@calderdale.gov.uk  
tomorden.library@calderdale.gov.uk  

https://youtu.be/pvEHn4i_qmQ
mailto:CentralLibraryOpsTeam@calderdale.gov.uk
mailto:hebdenbridge.library@calderdale.gov.uk
mailto:kingcross.library@calderdale.gov.uk
mailto:tomorden.library@calderdale.gov.uk


 Nursery 

This week in  nursery 
we have been reading 
the story 'Duck in 
the Truck'.  
The children have 
been able to talk 
about feelings and 
how they would feel 
if they were the   
animals in the story.  
 
 
The children in nursery have also had fun 
sharing their snow pictures with their 
friends.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2 Year Olds 
 

 
In 2-year-olds 
we have been 
learning about 
what is big and 
small and tall 
and short. We 
learnt these 
key words by 
sorting, building 
towers,     
measuring each other and looking at books.  
The children especially enjoyed building    
towers as tall as themselves. 
 
 
We have also enjoyed 
mark making using many 
different textures - we 
especially liked the     
glitter. 
 
 
 
 
 

Central Calderdale 
Children’s Centre's Timetable - February 2021 

For more information visit the website at www.childrencentres.co.uk  



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Last week, we had a Trust-wide competition on Times Tables Rockstars. There were certificates up 
for grabs for the winning school, top 3 classes and top 3 children in each class. Even though Dean 

Field won the school battle, we had some amazing individual and class results and we showed a   
MASSIVE improvement on the last competition! Certificates for the top 3 children were given out 

in school or sent home in work packs for those that took part at home.  
 

Here are the top 12 children from Beech Hill - it is fantastic to see some year 2 children in the top 
12! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Here are the results for the top 3 classes at Beech Hill 

 
 
 
 
 

Top 3 children in each class- well done to everyone who took part! 
 

Nigeria      Mexico        China    Singapore  Australia 
SAI         SOHAN  CHAKRIKA    SOHANA  HUZAYFA 
USMAN        HASSAN  ALI DAD     DAVID   ZAHRA 
UMAYMAH       RAJAN  DANYAL ALI    INAAYA   ALINA 
 
Jordan      Morocco  Tanzania     France   South Africa 
AWWAL        HUDHAIFA  SHAYAAN      HASSAN  ILMAH 
BILAL        WILLIAM  TAHAR      AAYAN   JANNAT 
ISAAC        REHAN  LAUKYA      RILIND   TANISHA 
 
Switzerland           Denmark  Egypt 
DYUATI             ZAKKARIYA  JALAAL 
NIRVIGNA            HADDER  HAIDER 
M. ASIM             KAINAAT  RYAN 



COVID Worries and How to Cope 
 

As a Learning Mentor, I have helped many children think 
about their COVID worries and what they can do to deal 
with these. It helps if the child can explain what their    
worries are and then write them down, with an adult’s help if 
required. 
After these worries have been recorded, discuss with the 
child some ideas on how to best cope with their worries and 
write these down too. 

For example, I was watching the news last week and I was feeling a little sad, then I saw a 
snowflake fall in my garden  - it really cheered me up! Whenever I feel worried now I think 
about the snowflake and I start to feel happy again. 
For every worry that the child has, try and counter-balance this with something positive. 
This will really help them cope when they are feeling particularly stressed. 

Mrs Hunter 
 
 
Example 1 
This activity will ask you how you are     
feeling about COVID-19 and what you are 
worried about. This example has been   
completed for you.  
Talk through the example with an adult and 
then complete your own.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Example 2 
Now you have talked about what is worrying 
you, look at the ideas in this example and talk 
about whether they may help you to feel    
better.  
Talk through the example with an adult and 
then complete your own.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Copies of the examples and blank templates 
of both activities will be shared on Seesaw, 
if you wish to use them with your child. 

Lockdown Tips from the Learning Mentors! 



Begin to Change 
 
A FREE 20-WEEK EMPOWERMENT COURSE FOR WOMEN with AWARD-WINNING 
ARTS COMPANY VERD DE GRIS ARTS  using creativity to build confidence, self esteem 
and develop opportunities. 
 
 
A COURSE DESIGNED FOR YOU 
 
Funded by European Social Fund & Groundwork UK this course has been designed to support 
local women who have been unemployed for more than 6 months. That may mean back into 
employment or support with looking for work for the first time. It also helps women looking 
to return to education, offering tailored support around access courses, training and skills 
development. 
 
Having worked with women's groups for over 20 years we know that a big issue for some 
women is low self-confidence, low self-esteem and anxiety: e.g. not valuing yourself and 
what you have to offer, returning to the workplace after bringing up a family, not having 
worked before or having few qualifications.  
 
This course uses creativity to address many of these issues. 
 

 
This course has been designed 
to be responsive to the needs of 
women in Calderdale. We can     
offer day or evening sessions and 
help with CVs, job search, access 
to further education courses and 
essential skills development 
 
MAKING CHANGE THROUGH 
CREATIVITY 
“I am knowing who I am. It helped 
me find more confidence - true 
confidence not just an act.” Nadia 
 
NEW OPPORTUNITIES 
“I am now doing GCSE Maths and 
English! This was my first step in 
pursuing a career in Psychology 
and Mental Health support. I am 
on my way. Thank you!” Hana 
 
 
 
For more information please    
contact Sharon: 
 
mob: 07598387772 
email: sharon@verddegris.org 
Twitter @verddegris 
Instagram: @verddegris 
 
www.verddegris.org  
 
 



Strengthening Families, Strengthening Communities Research Project 
 

Check out the new courses below starting soon; there are some great tips/advice for     
positive family relationships and help to manage stress and anger. 

There are £40 worth of vouchers to be given to parents for their help with the           
questionnaires. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


